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Committee Meeting

Minutes

	Date: Tuesday 3rd February 2015
ILTSC

	Present :     Jane Bryant, Martin Archer, Neil Chapman, Paul Wood, Shirley Wood, Dan Wilkinson, Hilda Coulsey, Paul Stephens, 

	Apologies:  Rachel Carter, Helen Horton. Val Kerr

	Item
	
	Action

	1
	Minutes of Meeting 6th January 2015 Agreed.
	

	2
	Matters Arising.
i. The Harrogate League had agreed a) not to charge people who didn’t turn up; and b) not to accept entries on the night. Andrew would be putting a system in place to allow entries after the series had started.
ii. Tents. Jane to clarify position with Steve Coy
	Jane B

	3

	Running the Club

i.       Harrier of the Month and Volunteer of the Month. Nominations as follows:
· Petra Bijsterveld – Tuesday nights, lots of tweeting during Jan, keeping our name out there. commitment to XC and encouragement of others

· Jackie Weston  - for Do organisation

· Jane McCarthy – PB at Brass Monkey

· Steve Weston – good come back times following serious injury.

· Will Worboys  - running everyday dedication and recent race results

· Dan Wilkinson – PB at Brass Monkey

The winners were:

HoM – Will Worboys

VoM – Jacqui Weston

ii.      Harriers Races
· Fell Race. All ok.

· Addingham Gala. All ok

· Incline. Paul S to check it has been added to FRA calendar

· Badgerstone Relays. Jane B to check with Mon-Williams

· Neil indicated he was still investigating a 10k for the Autumn, and it was understood that Steve Weston was also interested in an Ilkley 10k race. Neil would pursue.

iii.     Annual Do Review  (Jacqui Weston in attendance)
· Jacqui reported that 56 tickets had been sold – 20 less than the previous year which itself was 20 down on the year before. She felt there were a number of reasons for this, and particularly i) the date, ii) the cost and iii) the awards being a part of a social event. Few paper tickets had been sold which suggested this was not a reason for the fall in numbers the previous year. There were a variety of views round the table, and it was finally agreed that we should ask the membership before coming to a decision. This linked to the wider issue of the review of membership fees and it made sense to ensure any survey asked wider questions about what members were looking for from the club and the club’s “value proposition” as well as specifically about the Annual Do and awards. It was agreed to set up a small group to develop a questionnaire/proposals and report back to the next meeting. Dan, Hilda and Jacqui volunteered.
iv.    Gazette Reports. 

· It was understood Peter Lewis was interested, and Jane would speak to him again to confirm 

v.     Circuits and other training sessions and non-members

· Shirley had noted an anomaly between 16 and 17yr olds attending Juniors training who had to be junior Harriers members, and those attending senior circuits where non-members could attend. This also raised a wider issue of the drop-off post 16 (This would also relate to our new Clubmark submission). Paul S raised the question of insurance for non-members at circuits and other club training sessions. It was confirmed that Coaches insurance covered this hence insurance was not an issue. There was then a wider discussion of whether club training sessions should be limited to members. Whilst this was agreed as a principle it was recognised that non-members may wish to trial training sessions as part of deciding whether or not to join. It was also recognised that that from time to time it can be beneficial to have members of other clubs or individuals join training sessions. If this was a regular occurrence, such people should be encouraged to join, albeit as 2nd claim. The 16-17 drop off needed to be addressed as a part of the development plan which would be required for clubmark, and any membership anomalies could be dealt with as a part of the membership and fee review which Paul S, Neil, Hilda and Rachel were undertaking and which would report back in April at the latest.
4. Developing the Club
i.     Clubmark

· Paul W reported that the Clubmark process had been simplified and that there were now 4 main sections each with individual criteria and which required associated evidence. Shirley and he were working through this and paul would e-mail the emerging issues which the committee would need to consider. The drop-off of 16-17 yaer olds was one and our approach to disability would be another. We would need a n agreed 3 year development plan. He would bring an update to each Committee meeting.
ii.     Ben Rhydding Sports Club – Development Plans

· Shirley explained that she, along with a number of other Harriers had attended a meeting with the Hockey Club, Football Club and school at BRSC to discuss the plans. The ultimate aim was to improve sports facilities on the site for the benefit of all. Funding appeared to be available for hockey and football, and Shirley felt there may be some available from EA/Sport England for a “compact facility”. It appeared there were some significant issues to be sorted through – the legal agreements required if there was investment in land currently owned by Bradford MDC/ the school, and planning issues around intensification of use in the green belt and traffic access issues. For Ilkley Harriers, we would need to consider our relationship with the BRSC and usage and maintenance agreements. We would also need to discuss any proposals with the full club as soon as matters were a little clearer. In the meantime Shirley would continue the dialogue supported by those currently involved.
· Nb separately Martin has approached the club about possible use and associated costs (linked to the need to review the cost of using ILTSC)
	Paul S
Jane B

Neil C

Jane B

Dan W, Hilda C, Jacqui W

Paul S, Neil C Rachel C Hilda C

	5.
	AOB

i. Tuesdays and Run Leaders
ii. Membership Renewals

· Rachel had provided a list of current members and those who had not renewed. If anybody notices any anomalies, please let Rachel know direct. Paul S will work with Rachel to ensure we have consent forms for all 16-17 year olds.
iii. Outstanding Items
· Paul S had circulated the following list of outstanding items, most of which were covered in the meeting.
· Membership and EA Registration - Consideration of Issues and recommendation. Paul St/Neil C/Rachel C

· Cost and Use of ILTSC - Jane B/Martin A

· Run Leaders get-together - Paul St

· Officers and Captains reports - short note for Committee - Paul St

· Tuesday evenings – The lack of consistency with run leaders and continuing difficulty in knowing who is going where continues to deter people.(links to 3 above) 
	All. 
Paul S Rachel C
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